

Alltel Communications P.O. Box 1650 Lexington, Kentucky 40588

Daniel E. Logsdon Vice President External Affairs daniel.logsdon@Alltel.com ofc. 859-357-6125 fax 859-357-6163

July 29, 2005

Beth A. O'Donnell **Executive Director** Public Service Commission 211 Sower Boulevard P. O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602

Re:

In the Matter of an Inquiry into the Development of Deaveraged Rates for Unbundled Network Elements (Administrative Case No. 382)

As directed by the April 28th Order in the above captioned proceeding, Kentucky Alltel provides Dear Ms. O'Donnell, this letter to advise the Commission of the status of Kentucky Alltel's negotiations with Nuvox.

No change has occurred in the status of the parties' negotiations since the last report to the Commission on March 14, 2005. Kentucky Alltel, on July 19th, again contacted outside counsel for Nuvox to determine Nuvox's interest in further discussions. Like Kentucky Alltel's prior requests, Nuvox has yet to respond. In the mean time, Alltel continues to honor the rates reflected in the interconnection agreement with Nuvox.

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Daniel Logsdon

C: NuVox